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Fellow Lifeguards,  
  On Monday April 12th, 2015 myself, Derek Angermaier and Cary Epstein met with Parks
Management in follow up discussions about the upcoming 2015 summer season.  First on the
agenda was the 2% raise and retro.  We were told by Chip Gorman that the problem has been
solved and we should be getting the monies owed to us by late June.  The captains and
lieutenants meeting will be held in Babylon State Park Headquarters on Thursday, May 14th,
2015 at 6:00PM .  The
state agreed to purchase 3 kayaks and 3 surfboards that will be used for rookie training only. 
 
  The airshow featuring the Thunderbirds will take place Memorial Day weekend.  The Air Show
will be from  12 PM - 5PM this year.  There have been problems with Lifeguards arriving on
time due to the increase in traffic.  Make sure you 
allow
plenty of time to arrive on time!  Shifts are yet to be determined.  Once again, Eddie Costigan
and Kevin McAuliffe will be our eyes and ears on the command vessel off the Central Mall.
 
  There has been much discussion between the state and JBLC as to pre-season staffing.  The
state would prefer that a lifeguard assigned to a beach at the beginning of pre-season to stay
at that beach until their beach opens.  This especially applies if you are assigned to Sunken
Meadow.  They are trying to limit movement during pre-season.  This will be discussed at the
meeting on  Thursday, April
30th, 2015 at 7:00PM at 1000 Woodbury Ave., Woodbury, NY
.
 
  Drone use is prohibited at state parks unless you receive a permit.   
  The state agreed to fund and support the following lifeguard competition events:  
  Especially note the JBLC Inter-beach Races are back.  We expect a great turnout from all
beaches!  There will be a party to follow the Races.   
  JBLC Juniors July 14th, 2015  JBLC Invitational  July 16th, 2015  JBLC Smith Pt.   JBLC
USLA Regionals
 
JBLC USLA Nationals
 
JBLC Inter-beach Races
July 31st - August 1st, 2015
 
  The first rehire test is just under 2 weeks away- Saturday, May 9th 2015 at the Suffolk
Community Pool .  Hope to see you there!  
  Robert Cornacchia,  President, Jones Beach Lifeguard Corps  
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